
“St. Joseph School, following the Mission of Christ,

Where we Learn Our Faith, Live our Faith and Prepare for the Future”
                                                                                                                                                           ~ St. Joseph Mission Statement
May 2017

	Dear St. Joseph Families,
We are finally enjoying beautiful, warmer weather that lifts our spirits and puts smiles on our faces.  We need to try and get enough sleep to stay focused on schoolwork these last weeks of school.  There are many fun activities and field trips being planned, but there will also be opportunities to raise or maintain grades.  You received your child(ren)’s grades this past week, which indicates your child’s academic performance halfway through the fourth quarter.  So please continue to encourage your child(ren) to do their best work in the remaining weeks of school.
Peace, 

Mrs. Rogers 
Just a reminder to mark your calendar to come join our St. Joseph Parish Spring Festival events. Come and join us for the following activities:
Saturday, April 29th Golf Outing

Saturday, May 6th Clay Shoot & Lunch

Friday, May 12th Carnival, Family Dinner, Silent Auction, Plant & Bake Sale

Saturday, May 13th Plant & Bake Sale, Veteran’s Ceremony, Bags Tournament, Euchre Tournament, Lunch, Gala Dinner, Auction, & Raffle

***Also, don’t forget to turn in your raffle ticket stubs and money to the school office***
No Aftercare on May 12th!!
Parents, there will be no aftercare provided on Friday, May 12th due to set up for the Spring Festival Carnival and Family Dinner. Dismissal is at 11:00AM on this day and bus service will be available. 
All Payments Need to Be Current
Please remember your family should be current with all required fundraisers, tuition payments, after-care and lunch/snack balances by May 1, 2017 and must remain current in order for your child(ren) to be able to participate in any end-of-year activities.
St. Joseph Preschool Days Registration
St. Joseph Preschool Days is now accepting registration for its fall classes.  We have classes for the children between the ages of three and five.  If you would like more information or would like to register, please call 347-7194 ext. 226.  
Sports Physicals for 2017-2018 School Year
On Tuesday, May 23rd, the extra-curricular committee will be offering sports physicals for the 2017-2018 school year.  Please note they will not be holding a session in the fall.  Please be looking for more information in your blue folders.

Extra-Curricular Committee
The Extra-Curricular Committee is looking for new members to join our extra-curricular committee for the 2017-2018 school year. The committee meets every other month and they are responsible for fundraising, running the home basketball/volleyball games, extra-curricular banquet, and the recruiting of coaches. If you are interested in being part of this committee, please contact Mr. Ryan Sivori at athleticdirector@stjosephschoolpekin.com. 
Registration Day 2017-2018
Mark your calendars…Registration will be held Wednesday, August 9th from 9am to 12pm and 5pm to 7pm.  The registration process will be completed at this time and fees will be collected for tuition and yearbook.  Please be looking for all registrations forms on RenWeb in July.  

Box Tops for Education
Please continue to save your General Mills Box Tops for Education over the summer.  We ask that all families to clip the specially marked box tops from General Mills products and turn them in to the school office.  We receive 10 cents for every box top submitted.  At this time we have collected $1,302.90 to help towards school expenses. 
Thank you! Thank you! Thank you!

The school collected $154 to donate to St. Jude!!
We raised $116.31 from Marco’s Pizza Night!

Also, thank you to everyone who donated to Mrs. Cash!

Our school family is amazing!!

Parents’ Club
Exciting news!   School Supply Kit Sale!

Sponsored by the Parents Club

St. Joseph School supply kits will be available to purchase from now thru June 10th. These kits contain the supplies our teachers are requesting students bring to school for the 2017-2018 school year. 

Kits will be available at Teacher Meet & 
Greet on Saturday, August 19th
Easy Ordering Instructions 

1) Go to www.write-stuff.com/storefront/school/SJS 

2) Select grade level. 

3) If applicable, select kit within grade level. 

4) Enter student name and gender. 

5) Review kit contents; make modifications if desired. 

6) Follow prompts to check out. 

The store will be open by 5/4 - 6/1.  Orders need to be placed by 6/1 to be shipped to the school. Orders received after 6/10 will ship to customer's home or office; standard shipping rates apply. Here is the link to the online store for parents to shop for school supply kits https://www.write-stuff.com/storefront/school/SJS
If you have any questions, please contact Sara Blackburn at snaze6@gmail.com or (309) 267-4753. 
Write-stuff

1-800-871-8546

contact@write-stuff.com

(phone orders accepted)
Please note: Book bags, Gym Shoes and Paint Smocks are NOT included within the kits.  You must purchase them separately.

Dates to Remember for August 2017 
· New Family Orientation – Monday, August 7 @ 6:00pm

· Registration Day – Wednesday, August 9 from 9am-12pm & 5pm-7pm

· Blessing of Backpack Mass beginning at 5:00pm on Saturday, August 19 & Unpack Sack 

· First day of student attendance Wednesday, August 23rd at 8:50am

	School Registration
Parents…this is just a reminder in order to register for the 2017 – 2018 school year, you must be current in your tuition through January 15th, must have paid the $125 walk-a-thon pledge and must have helped out in some way with the school carnival and turned in raffle tickets with money.  Please make sure you are current with all of these requirements as agreed upon when you registered your child(ren) last year.  Registration forms are now available. 

Time, Talent & Treasure Volunteer Hours

We are at halfway through the last 9 weeks and I just wanted to remind each family of their commitment to Time, Talent & Treasures for St. Joseph School.  When you registered your child(ren) for the 2016-2017 school year, you committed to the following:

Time and Talent:  

During the 2016 – 2017 school year, each two parent family will need to complete 20 hours of volunteerism.  A single parent family will need to complete 10 hours of volunteerism.

Treasure: 

Each family may buy out their family volunteer hours at $20.00 per hour.

Please take a few minutes and check to see where you are regarding your commitment.  You may view your hours in RenWeb by following these instructions:

                     Log into RenWeb

                     Click on Family Information

                     Click on Family Profile

                     Click on each parent’s name

                     Service hours

Please note we only have a few more opportunities before the end of the year to complete the hours.  If they are not completed by May 19th, you will be billed for the remaining hours.  
 If you are in need of obtaining hours, you can still sign up for the following:

                     Volunteering for SJS Fun Day

                     Volunteering on Classroom Field Trip

Soccer Registration
It is that time of year again.  Soccer registration is upon us. Our soccer program is for any child in grades 1st through 8th, registered and active in St, Joseph School or Church.  If your child intends to play you MUST be registered (with payment) no later than May 12, 2017.  Late submissions may preclude your child from participating.  After the deadline players will be placed on a team only if there are openings on that team.  Registration information can be obtained through the school office or by contacting Jason Haynes at jhaynes1974@hotmail.com.
Library Books
All library books must be returned the week of May 8th – 12th.  Please help your child(ren) return the books on time.  All fines and fees for lost books must be paid by Friday, May 19th.  The following week, the library will start the huge task of conducting an inventory of the entire library.  If you are able to assist Mrs. King with this task, please let her know.  Thank you for your help!
1st Friday Collection

This Friday, May 5, 2017 we will be taking our final collection for our sponsored friends, Elmer and Placida.  We will be collecting for their support for May, June, July and August.  Anything you can do to help us out with this project will be greatly appreciated.  Jesus tell us, “Whatever you do for the least of your brothers and sisters, you do for Me”

You have always been so generous with your support and it is greatly appreciated.  We hear from a favorite song at Mass, “Go Make A Difference – You Can Make A Difference – Go Make A Difference in The World” Through your support of Elmer and Placida you truly make a difference in the lives of our brothers and sisters in need. May God richly bless you for all you do to help His children here on earth!
PND Cheerleading Jr. High and Kids Camp

K- 8th grade Kids Camp - June 5-8 8:00AM-10:00AM
Cost- $40 per participant
Learn cheers, chants, jumps and more!
Bring your whole squad, a group of friends, or come alone! Groups will learn new side line cheers and customized floor cheers to take back to your school!  Individuals will receive personalized instruction!  Registration Due by Friday, May 26, 2017
Parents’ Corner
Traffic, traffic everywhere
Encourage your child to notice how traffic intersections are designed and how the traffic flows. Them, have her try her hand at being a traffic engineer.
On poster board, she could draw streets with intersections where two or more roads cross. She should add traffic lights and signs (stop, right turn only, yield, speed limit) as needed.

Using toys and people let your youngster demonstrate how her traffic system would work. Is it safe for pedestrians and cars? Pose questions, such as “What happens when several cars need to turn left here?” using what she learns, she can redesign her roads for safety and better traffic flow.
Sunday Mass: A gift you can give your family 

every week

In the hectic pace of a busy family, getting to Mass on Sunday can be a struggle. Between soccer games, dance lessons and play dates, going to Mass is one more activity competing for precious time.  Yet it is the most important thing you can do for your family all week.  Why? Consider some of the ways your children benefit from weekly Mass.
Tradition and security. How many things do you still do today that you’ve done since you were a small child?  No matter what other changes take place in their lives, the Mass is a constant to which your children can cling.

Children learn by repetition, through consistency and from example.  When Sunday Mass is part of their regular routine, children learn how to maintain the habit of weekly attendance.  Seeing the importance you place on the habit teaches them obedience and discipline.

Visiting the rest of the family. When in church, our children are surrounded by the Body of Christ – people who care about and pray for them.  Mass becomes an oasis in an increasingly hostile world.

The week starts with a God – centered focus.  Attending Mass at the beginning of the week helps children learn that God comes first on Sunday and every day.
Quote of the Week…

Parents can plant magic in a child's mind through certain words spoken with some thrilling quality of voice, some uplift of the heart and spirit.

                                                                   ~Robert MacNeil


May Calendar of Important Dates

	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	
	1
	2
	3
	4
	5
	6

	
	Track @ Tremont
	Extra-curricular Recognition Night 6:00pm
	Preschool Wendy’s Night 5-7pm
	3yo PK class field trip
8th grade YWCA Recognition

Parents Club meeting 6:00pm @ Mashie’s
	4yo PK class field trip
8th grade Mass

8th grade May Crowning

Adoration
	Gather Together Day 8:00-12:00
Spring Festival Clay Shoot

Track Sectionals

	7
	8
	9
	10
	11
	12
	13

	First Communion
	
	8th grade Rotary Recognition  & Service Above Self Recognition
	Education Commission meeting @ Kouri’s 5:30pm
K and 1st grade field trip

Kouri’s Fundraising Night 4:00pm – 9:00pm
	4th grade field trip
8th grade Elk’s Award Recognition
	2nd grade First Communion Mass
7th grade Sophia’s Kitchen

Early Dismissal @ 11AM

Spring Festival Carnival & Family Dinner
	Spring Festival Activities and Gala Dinner
State Track Meet

	14
	15
	16
	17
	18
	19
	20

	
	
	2nd grade field trip
8th grade field trip to St. Louis
Preschool Graduation 6:00pm
	8th grade Luncheon
	3rd and 4th grade field trip
7th grade field trip

8th grade Retreat

8th grade Graduation 6:00pm
	Kindergarten Mass
	

	21
	22
	23
	24
	25
	26
	27

	
	Extra-Curricular meeting 5:15pm

Parent Ambassador meeting 6:00pm 
	McDonald’s Night 4-7pm
Move-up Day

PCHS Freshman Orientation

Sports Physicals @ Lake Whitehurst Clubhouse 5:15-7:15pm
	Last day of school
Mass-6th Grade

Commissioning of grades

Perfect Attendance Lunch

SJS Fun Day 12:30-2:30PM-sack lunches from home

3:25PM Dismissal w/Report Cards
	Teacher In-service
	Teacher In-service

	



